
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

March 8, 2022 

 

David Hoogasian 

Project Manager 

Network Building + Consulting, LLC 

100 Apollo Drive, Suite 303 

Chelmsford, MA 01824 

dhoogasian@nbcllc.com  

 

RE: TS-DISH-014B-211119 – Dish Wireless LLC request for an order to approve tower sharing at an 

existing telecommunications facility located at 123 Pine Orchard Road, Branford, Connecticut. 

 

Dear Mr. Hoogasian: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your email of March 7, 2022 requesting an 

additional extension of time to submit documentation required to make the above-referenced filing 

complete in response to the Council’s incomplete notice dated January 5, 2022. 

 

The Council hereby grants an additional extension of time to submit the required documentation by April 

7, 2022.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Melanie A. Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/FOC/emr 

 

Enclosures: Request for Extension dated March 7, 2022 

 Incomplete filing letter dated January 5, 2022 

 

 

  

mailto:siting.council@ct.gov


s:\ems_ts\1_bytown\branford\pineorchardrd\dish\ts-dish-014b-211119_extltr2_pineorchardrd.docx 

From: David Hoogasian <dhoogasian@nbcllc.com>  

Sent: Monday, March 7, 2022 1:58 PM 

To: Robidoux, Evan <Evan.Robidoux@ct.gov> 

Cc: CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov> 

Subject: RE: Council Extension Letter for TS-DISH-014B-211119 (Pine Orchard Road, Branford) 

 

EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open any 
attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe. 

Hello Evan –  

 

Is it possible to request another extension or will this require a brand new filing after today?  They’re 

still working on changing the design for this proposal.  

 

 

Thank you, 

 

David Hoogasian  
Project Manager 
 

NETWORK  BUILDING  +  CONSULTING 

100 Apollo Drive | Suite 303 | Chelmsford, MA | 01824 

M 508.344.3343 

                                                      

 
 

 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.linkedin.com%2Fcompany%2Fnetwork-building-consulting%2F&data=04%7C01%7CEvan.Robidoux%40ct.gov%7C8d57373d5a944a29f00908da006c7188%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637822763137444260%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=VOIpr7jRXlD5eZ%2Fcffv27txrUtvOx8KOVtIsSMlTQnM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2FNBC_Wireless&data=04%7C01%7CEvan.Robidoux%40ct.gov%7C8d57373d5a944a29f00908da006c7188%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637822763137444260%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=yvWfXlqS2MlEzuOUAQcWn8TrrMQendixc7%2B3y7A80s8%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fnbcllc&data=04%7C01%7CEvan.Robidoux%40ct.gov%7C8d57373d5a944a29f00908da006c7188%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637822763137444260%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=daC4OjsZ8aAsoVcDLp1Qf9Bddr8BAwy%2Fwb9EDVndnTA%3D&reserved=0


 
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

January 5, 2022 

 

David Hoogasian 

Project Manager 

Network Building + Consulting, LLC 

100 Apollo Drive, Suite 303 

Chelmsford, MA 01824 

dhoogasian@nbcllc.com   

 

RE: TS-DISH-014B-211119 - Dish Wireless LLC request for an order to approve tower sharing at an 

existing telecommunications facility located at 123 Pine Orchard Road, Branford, Connecticut. 

 

Dear Mr. Hoogasian: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received the tower share request for the above-referenced facility 

on November 19, 2021. 

 

According to Section 16-50j-90 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, “no tower share 

application shall be approved until a complete application containing all information deemed relevant by 

the Council has been filed. Relevant information shall at a minimum include that listed in Section 16-50j-

89 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies…” 

 

Staff has reviewed this tower share request for completeness and has identified a deficiency in the proposed 

antenna mount that is not compliant with the Council’s Decision and Order for Docket No. 386 dated 

February 25, 2010. Part of Condition No. 1 of the Decision and Order states, “Panel antennas shall be 

installed in a flush-mount configuration or utilizing t-arm mounts…” 

 

The proposed tower share request indicates that DISH intends to install its equipment on a platform antenna 

mount. This is not in compliance with the Council’s condition of approval. 

 

Therefore, the tower share request is incomplete at this time. The Council recommends that NB+C, LLC 

provide a structural analysis, a mount analysis and construction drawings that are in compliance with the 

Council’s condition of approval on or before February 7, 2022 or submit a motion to reopen Docket No. 

386 to modify the condition requiring T-arm or flush mounted antennas on the subject tower. If additional 

time is needed to gather the requested information, please submit a written request for an extension of time 

prior to February 7, 2022. Please provide an electronic version and one hard copy of the requested 

information for the incomplete tower share filing to be rendered complete and processed. Please 

include the Council’s tower share identification number referenced above with the submittal. 

 

  

mailto:siting.council@ct.gov
about:blank


This notice of incompletion shall have the effect of tolling the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 

60-day timeframe in accordance with Paragraph 217 of the FCC Wireless Infrastructure Report and Order 

issued on October 21, 2014 (FCC 14-153). 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me 

at 860-827-2951. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Melanie A. Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/IN/emr 

 

 


